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Dear families



I hope this fourth edition of our academy Newsflash finds you and your family safe and well. As Term 5 draws to a close, we are extremely proud of our students who have demonstrated our academy values of hard work, independence and enjoyment across all aspects of academy life this term. 



I would like to give a special mention to all Year 2 and Year 6 students who have successfully completed their SATs assessments with pride and resilience; all staff are extremely proud of their mature attitude and commitment to their learning. 



This term we say goodbye to our Principal Mr Robbins-Ross and would like to thank him for all his hard work since joining the academy eight years ago. We wish him all the best in his executive role at Brigshaw Academies Trust, Leeds. We also say goodbye to Miss Bi who has now started her maternity leave and Miss Goodall who is beginning a new career in the West Yorkshire Police.



As an academy, we work closely with external partnerships with local universities and colleges. Mr Stanier and Miss Afshan recently took part in a mentor moderation event in partnership with Leeds Trinity University where they received excellent feedback about the role they have played in supporting and developing student teachers and nurturing new talent. 



Thank you to all families who attended the Year 2 and Year 3 Stay and Learn sessions this term. We have received lots of positive feedback from the sessions and students have been proud to demonstrate the academy value of hard work.



School council have been working hard to raise funds for the academy. Their coronation fundraiser was a great success and they raised £536.70 towards academy enrichment activities so far.  They are currently working hard on preparations for the KS2 disco which will take place on the last day of term and planning a KS1 'Pizza at the Pictures' event. Information about this will be communicated in Term 6. Thank you to anyone who has supported these events. 



We are currently working with Bradford council and the police to ensure a heightened presence on Trinity Road during busy periods so that families, staff and students feel safe at these times. To support this, please ensure cars are only parked in allocated bays. It has also been brought to our attention that many cars often leave engines running, when parked. Please be mindful of the impact this has on the air quality around the academy and the impact this has on students with asthma. 



Miss Khan and the library team have now received information on the book fair sales which took place earlier this year. The grand total stands at £909.79 and the academy will receive half of this amount in commission for academy funds. Thank you to all who purchased items from this event.



Finally, thank you for your continued support. 



Best wishes, 

Mrs Morrissey 




	Events1: 

26 May 23: Last day of Term 5



27 May 23- 4 June 23: Half-term break



05 June 23: Start of Term 6



12 June 23: Phonics Screening Checks begin
























	Events2: 

5-16 June 23: Y4 Multiplication Checks



28 and 29 June 23: Eid (full academy closure) 



4 July 23: Transition Days begin  



14 July 23: Stretch Finals (Y3-Y6) 




	Newsflash2: ATTENDANCE AND PUNCTUALITY

Please be reminded of our academy target of 97% for attendance and punctuality. Appointments, family occasions and holidays should be booked outside of term time or afterschool wherever possible. Natalie Jones, our academy attendance officer, will be in touch with families to highlight any instances where attendance or punctuality has become a concern. Please be reminded to contact the academy before 8.20am to report and absence. Where contact has not been made our attendance team will be contacting parents throughout the morning in line with our attendance and safeguarding procedures.



PARENTS' EVENINGS

Face to face parents evenings will be taking place in the summer term. For students in Mrs Keanen's class (Y2 Huddersfield) these will happen slightly earlier so she can speak to all parents about their child's progress before she starts maternity leave. The meetings will take place week beginning 19 June and parents will receive information about how to choose time slots at the beginning of Term 6.



Parents evening for all other years Reception, Year 1, Year 2 (Leeds-Beckett), Year 3, Year 4 and Year 5 will take place in the week beginning 10 July - information to follow in due course.



Year 6 end of year parent consultations take place in the form of 'Dream Talks'. These will take place in the week beginning 17 July, where students reflect on their journey at Dixons Music Primary and discuss their aspirations, hopes and dreams for the future alongside their parents and guardians and the Year 6 team. Further communication about dates and bookings will be sent out during Term 6.



Y4 MULTIPLICATION TABLES CHECK

Year 4 students have been working hard on learning and practising their times tables up to 12 x 12. The Multiplication Tables Check for Year 4 will be taking place during the period Monday 5 June 2023 to Friday 16 June 2023. Year 4 students should spend some time every evening practising their times tables, in readiness for the Multiplication Tables Check.  



Y1 PHONICS SCREENING CHECKS

Y1 Students have been working hard in preparing for the statutory Phonics Screening Checks where students are asked to blend real words and 'alien words' that contain a range of graphemes, digraphs and trigraphs. Please support your child by reading the Read, Write Inc. reading books sent home on a weekly basis as these contain words and sounds similar to those read in the Phonics Screening Checks which take place from the week beginning Monday 12 June.



SUPERVISION

Please ensure that all primary students are supervised until they have entered the building (through the hall door if attending a breakfast club). Several students have been found unaccompanied in the playground before the start of the academy day at 8.20am. This area is unsupervised at this time. To ensure student safety, staff will be contacting any families providing inadequate supervision before the start of school day. If this happens on repeated occasions, this may result in a referrals to the relevant authorities. Likewise, at the end of the academy day please ensure students are fully supervised from dismissal until off-site. Students should not play with equipment on the EYFS playground at this time. Thank you for your co-operation and support to ensuring the safety of our students.



EYFS UPDATE

Students have enjoyed learning about their 'The Sea' topic this half term where they have written some excellent facts about sea creatures and pirates. The EYFS team are also very proud about how reception students have independently kept their learning environment clean and tidy. Well done Reception!

 

YEAR 1 UPDATE

Year 1 have learnt lots of interesting facts about The Great Fire of London and have completed diary entries about life in this time. They have also created some wonderful illustrations in their art lessons and written about their own unique superheroes. Two claps on three for team Year 1!



YEAR 3 UPDATE

Year 3 have loved learning all about Ancient Greece. In IPEEELL,  they have read Ancient Greek myths to help them write their own myths about Icarus and Daedalus, along with some fantastic rhyming poems about Medusa. In Maths, Year 3 have investigated topics on Multiplication and Division and recently begun to look at Measures. In Reading Reconsidered, they have begun reading their new class novel 'Matilda' and are particularly enjoying reading about characters such as Miss Trunchbull! Year 3 had a great time at the academy school sleepover and participated in an amazing caving experience the next day.
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